SEATTLE BASE MEETING MINUTES

LAKE WASHINGTON VFW POST 2995

October 20, 2004

The meeting was called to order at 1845 by Base Cdr Bob Opple with 42 members and guests present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Holland Club member Ralph Sterley and the Invocation by Donald Smith.

Base JVC Ric Hedman read the names of the nine submarines lost in October while SVC Karl Krompholz tolled the bell.

Two members were noted as on the binnacle list.  Robert Robertson had carpel tunnel surgery on his hand, and Tom Rice has a unspecified medical issue.

Featured Speaker Tom Sandor and his NJROTC son were introduced.

REPORTS:

· The Treasurers report was given by Jim Harper and accepted.  The base has approx $ 3,500.00 in the bank. 
· No Secretary report was given as the Base Secretary was absent. 
· Bill Giese gave the Base SK report and advised all that 2005 calendars are available for purchase.

OLD BUSINESS

· Dave Goodson made a brief report on the status of the Foxtrot repair. 
· Ric Hedman asked for more volunteer docents. 
· Karl Krompholz demonstrated his mock-up bow and stern plane controllers to be installed on the Foxtrot.

FEATURED SPEAKER

THOMAS SANDOR, PHD:  Tom is a Hungarian by birth and served for several years in the Hungarian Army during the time of the 1956 rebellion.  Following the retaking of Hungary by the Red Army Tom was tried and found guilty of Treason.  He was sentenced to be hung, but escaped to Austria and eventually wound up in the USA.  Along the way he got a engineering doctorate in Italy, and worked on the NASA space program and on the Polaris missile program working for Lockheed.  He gave a very interesting and compelling presentation, and is a compelling living testimonial to the power of American Freedom

NEW BUSINESS

· AUBURN VETERANS DAY PARADE ON NOV 6TH.  Assemble at F & Main St no later than 10:00 AM.  The Subvets are the featured group this year.  Sign up for luncheon afterwards and Bob Opple is featured speaker. 
· Motion made by Peter McCafferty and seconded to renew for 2005 the Base matching funds plan of $ 750.00 for the Subvet Charitable Foundation.  Accepted by hand vote. 
· Bob Taylor of MARE ISLAND BASE gave us an overview of the operations on USS Pampanito. 
· Motion made and accepted to obtain a USSVI flag to fly below the US Flag on the Russian Foxtrot.

GOOD OF THE ORDER

        Ric Hedman reported that Darin Detweiler, Subvet and teacher at B.E.S.T. school in Kirkland asked for several volunteers to talk at an assembly on November 9th from 10AM to 12 PM.

        Bob Opple reminded all hands that it is dues renewal time and those who can should become life members prior to 12/31/04 when the rates dramatically increase.

Dan Smith gave the benediction and the meeting was closed at 1930.

Ric Hedman, assisted by Bob Taylor, held the 50-50 raffle.

Minutes Recorder:  Patrick Householder

